
From: Ann Hepburn <ann.hepburn@bbc.co.uk>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Symmes, BrianBrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov
Date: 6/23/2015 11:51:48 AM

Subject: BBC WORLD SERVICE RADIO: polite request for an interview with GOVERNOR NIKKI 
HALEY...

Dear Ms Adams and Mr Symmes,
 
I am contacting you from the Newsday programme on BBC World Service radio in London.
 
We are heard all over the world – including on many NPR stations across the United States, and the World Service 
reaches 52 million listeners in English each week.
 
We understand that Governor Haley will be extremely busy, but are wondering whether she might have a few 
moments to do a short interview over the telephone at any point this evening?
 
It would be wonderful for our listeners to get the chance to hear Governor Haley talk about why she’s called for the 
Confederate flag to be moved from the grounds of the State Capitol, and also her thoughts on how South Carolina has 
reacted to the terrible killings last week.
 
We could record the interview any time after 7pm tonight your time, and can guarantee that it won’t take more than 
five minutes from start to finish.
 
I look forward to hearing from you.
 
Best wishes
 
Ann
 
Ann Hepburn
Producer
Newsday
BBC World Service radio
office + 44 20 3614 4044
mobile + 44 7714 759 833
@bbcworldservice

mailto:Ann%20Hepburn%20%3Cann.hepburn@bbc.co.uk%3E
mailto:ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
mailto:BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov


 

 

----------------------------
 

http://www.bbc.co.uk
This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of the BBC unless 
specifically stated.
 
If you have received it in error, please delete it from your system.
 
Do not use, copy or disclose the information in any way nor act in reliance on it and notify the sender immediately.
 
Please note that the BBC monitors e-mails sent or received.
 
Further communication will signify your consent to this.
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